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October 23, 2020 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

Colleagues:  Please see below for important updates from the University of North Alabama: 

Athletics Self-Study:  I mentioned in my last communique that the NCAA voted in July to advance UNA 
into year three of the four-year transition required of institutions reclassifying to the Division I level.  A 
central feature of this year’s effort will be the compilation of an extensive self-study on Lion Athletics 
that must be submitted to the NCAA on or before May 15, 2021.  That self-study sets the stage for the 
final step in our reclassification, which will be a peer team site visit during the 2021-22 academic year.  
Work on the self-study is being overseen by a 13-member Division I Transition Team chaired by Dr. Eric 
Kirkman.  In addition, the Team has established several subcommittees to assist in this effort.  To those 
serving on this steering committee or one of the subgroups, thank you!  And to all members of the 
campus community, please note the importance of this self-study process and be prepared to provide 
information if called upon to do so. 

Enrollment Update:   As of this morning, total headcount for Fall 2020 is 8,353 students.  That number 
will grow closer to 8,400 between now and census date on October 30, and our final percentage 
increases over Fall 2019 should be approximately 4.0% for headcount and 1.3% for credit hour 
production.  This represents another enrollment record for UNA!  It’s an outcome of which we can all be 
especially proud, given current conditions with the pandemic.  By way of comparison, the National 
Student Clearinghouse Research Center reports overall enrollment in higher education to be down by 
almost 2% this fall.  Graduate enrollment continues to lead the way for UNA with a current increase of 
over 30% versus 2019.  At the undergraduate level, we received unexpected but very welcome news that 
an impressive 77% of the freshmen who entered UNA last year opted to return this fall.  That’s a record 
retention rate for the University, and it places us well ahead of our peer group in the persistence of first-
time, full-time students.  More important than the record is the great commentary this increase offers on 
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Harrison Hall / ACONHP:   We received final approval this week to begin occupying Harrison Hall, the 
new home of the Anderson College of Nursing and Health Professions.  Dena and I visited the new 
building yesterday and can attest that it is a marquee facility for the University of North Alabama.  We 
look forward to arranging opportunities for other members of the UNA family to tour the building.   
Faculty and staff from the ACONHP began relocating offices from Stevens Hall yesterday, and the plan is 
for the first classes to meet in Harrison Hall next week.  Speaking of the Anderson College, we can share 
great news that recent graduates of the UNA nursing program posted a first-time 


